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Minutes from Schoharie County Conservation Association

         Meeting was held at the Richmondville Fish & Game Club in Richmondville on 

August 25, 2008 

Fellow Sportsmen & Sportswomen

*Attendance is needed from each club

for their input on club activities*



The meeting was called to order at 7:10 with the pledge to the flag.  There were 19 sportsmen in attendances with 12 clubs represented. Also in attendance was Keith Isles, one of our local Encon officers.  A motion was made by Bob Britton and second by Doug Handy to approve last month’s minutes. The treasurer’s report was read and approved with a motion by Bob Britton, second by John Hornauer. We still have the SCCA hatpin available. To get a pin you must attend a SCCA meeting and be an associate SCCA member or a member of a dues paying club.


A discussion was held on the up coming meeting for the NYSCC and approval was given for reimbursement for Gordon Emerson & Willy Karlu travel expenses.

Gordon announced that several had complained about the SCCA meetings going too long, too late.  Gordon will try to maintain control and keep the meetings moving without so much discussion or arguing holding things up which tie up and extend subjects beyond need.    

A motion was made by Mike Zeh to sell the canoe. The raffle winner at the fair drawing chose the $500 for 1st prize instead of the canoe.  The canoe had several scratches and we had a buyer who offered $500 to the Association.  There was some discussion and the motion was seconded by Dewey Irving.  Ray Zeh purchased the canoe.  Thank you Ray!!!!  Now we won’t have to sell more tickets on the canoe.  West Fulton Rod & Gun Club had won the canoe the last two years. SCCA will purchase a new canoe for next year’s raffle in the spring or maybe we will just go with a cash prize equal to the cost of the canoe.  This would eliminate the problem we have had the last two years. 

Still haven’t set a date for the demolition of the building located on the land parcel in Esperance, which the County transferred to the Town of Esperance. Waiting on word from Michael West, SCCA’s lawyer, to give us the go ahead.  DEC is already in the process to make this a public fishing access after the site is cleared.  Skeeter Coons has volunteered to bring in machinery to help excavate the building.  We need to set up a date to assist him with this project.  Dave Wood will be POC. 


The membership reviewed a newsletter concerning Term Limits for the Fish & Wildlife Management Board. I have contacted Senator Seward and Assemblyman Lopez offices and both have offered their support.  Gordon Emerson volunteered to create a resolution on term limit changes to send to Patricia Riexinger, Director of Division of Fish, Wildlife, & Marine Resources.  

Dewey Irving from the Conesville Rod & Gun Club along with volunteers from the SCCA membership is heading up a Youth Pheasant Event.  This will take place on the 27th of September at Robert Mann’s farm located on the Bears Ladder Rd in the town of Blenheim.  This will be limited to the first 20 youths who call. 
To be qualified for the Youth Pheasant Hunt you must have valid hunting license and be 12 – 15 years old and have a responsible adult (a Parent, Legal Guardian or a signed permission slip for a responsible adult at least 21 years old). This must also be the first time the youth has been involved with an early Youth Hunt.  POC is Dewey Irving, phone number is 607-588-6978 or e-mail address ralph.irving@basicisp.net .You can also contact Mike Zeh 265-4961.  SCCA has approved to purchase up to 40 additional pheasants for the youth shoot if NYS DEC does not furnish birds. 

A vote was taken at the Middleburgh Rod & Gun Club who voted for separate licenses. Each club needs to vote on the issue of a Salt Water fishing license.  The state wants to sell a separate license for salt-water fishing.  This license is going to be required by the Feds one way or another.  The Federal Government will force everyone who fishes in salt-water to purchase an annual salt-water license by 2011 if the NYS DEC doesn’t come up with something. The question is do we want to add this salt-water license to the existing fishing license, which would increase the cost or do we create a separate license.  A question was brought up.  If you go on a salt-water fishing charter you don’t need a special license, you use the charter captain’s license.  The question was do you need a regular fishing license if you go on a fresh-water fishing charter, or can you use the charter captain’s license.  Mike Terrell, our local Encon Officer is checking on this for us. A vote will be taken at the next SCCA meeting.

Carl Stefanik has been elected as the SCCA representative to the (CANY) Conservation Alliance of New York. 


Keith Isles handed out an information sheet which gave an explanation of the Mentored Youth Hunting and Trapping.  The sheet also included information required for hunting migratory game bird hunters who must register with the Harvest Information Program (HIP) at www.ny-hip.com or 1-888-427-5447. Waterfowl hunters 16 years or older must have a Federal Migratory Bird Stamp. 

The SCCA by-laws are being reviewed and updated.  Bob Britton and Charlie Olsen have volunteered to do this update and then the club delegates will need to vote on the changes before they are finalized.

There were two Gun Hunter Safety classes held in September at the Middleburgh Rod & Gun Club.

1. Sept 5th 6-9:30 PM & Sept 6th 8 AM to 4 PM.  There were 31 certificates given out. 

2. Sept 19th 6 –9:30 PM & Sept 20th 8 AM to 4 PM. There were 51 certificates handed out.  

There will be a Gun Hunter Safety class held at Richmondville Rod & Gun Club, POC Steve Kosier 234-2854.  Registration Sept 22nd 7-8 PM Classes will be held Sept 26th 6 –9:30 PM & Sept 27th 8 AM to 4 PM.


The last Archery Class was held August 23rd with 31 new hunter safety archery certificates awarded.  The Schoharie County Hunter Safety Instructors are looking donations of some 22 caliber rifles to use for hunter safety training.  They prefer single shot or possible bolt action.  POC is Ray Zeh 234-8804  

Attention – All Sportsmen – Don’t forget to purchase a Habitat Stamp: When you buy your hunting license.  The extra cost is only $5. During the past four years the Habitat stamp program has helped pay for four projects within Region 4. Habitat Stamps sold at the NYS Fair. 2006/07 - 897; 2007/08 - 958; 2008/09 -1056

  The Habitat Stamp sales were a big help in funding these projects.  That is why it’s so important for Sportsmen & Sportswomen to purchase the Habitat/Access Stamp.  The cost of this stamp is only $5 and can be purchased even without buying a license.  It only takes a NYS driver’s license number and $5.           

Correction to last month’s newsletter: Karl Parker who is the NYSDEC Region 4 Senior Wildlife Biologist working out of the Schenectady office sent me an update: I wish to point out an inaccurate statement in the recent newsletter dated 7/24/08.   That newsletter contains the statement "NYS DEC has proposed to only release pheasants on State lands only.  Soft release will be done on public lands also."  

I am not sure what the basis is for that statement.  However, I am the Upland Game Bird Biologist for Region 4, and I communicate and meet regularly with my counterparts from other DEC regions.  I can assure you that the statement in the newsletter is not correct.  I will say, however, that where sufficient suitable habitat exists on state lands, those public lands are preferred release sites.  In DEC Region 4, most of our pheasant release sites are on private lands.  There are other regions where a greater number of release sites are on state land.  Any questions please contact me. Karl Parker - keparker@gw.dec.state.ny.us

NYS DEC News: Here is the Region 4 pheasant stocking schedule for our first regular stocking, along with meeting times and places for those who want to participate in the stocking.


Several sites will be stocked for the new youth hunting weekend, which is September 27 and 28.  Close to 200 pheasants will be released during this special stocking.  These birds do come from our Region 4 allotment of 2819 pheasants (1843 cocks and 976 hens).  The youth hunt sites are also regular stocking sites.  On the first regular stocking run (9/29 and 9/30), these particular sites will receive fewer boxes to allow for more even distribution.  They will get a full stocking on our second and third regular stockings during the open season.  We do not disclose the schedule for the in-season stockings.


In addition to the stocking for the youth weekend, there are two organized youth hunts scheduled for the season in Region 4.  These will each receive 50 birds.  These pheasants are not part of our 2819 allotment.   

 SEQ CHAPTER \h \r 1SCHEDULE FOR FIRST PHEASANT RELEASE 

2008
September 29
	COUNTY
	WILDLIFER
	# BOXES
	MEETING PLACE

	DELAWARE

Franklin & Stamford
	Bill
	12
	Meet sportsmen at Franklin Diner at 12:30 PM

	DELAWARE

Bear Spring Mt. WMA
	Larry


	6
	Meet sportsmen at Bear Spring DEC shop at 5:30 PM 

	GREENE
	Larry
	4
	Meet sportsmen at Colgate Lake at 2:30 PM

	OTSEGO
	Scott
	8
	Meet sportsmen at the convenience store just south of Milford 2:30 PM

	MONTGOMERY
	Liz plus Karl or Beth or Josh S.
	26
	Meet sportsmen at the Ames Firehouse at 1:00 PM  

	


September 30
	COUNTY
	WILDLIFER
	# BOXES
	MEETING PLACE

	ALBANY
	Scott
	12
	Meet sportsmen at intersection of Bradt Hollow and High Point Rds at 11:00 AM

	COLUMBIA
	Nancy/Steve
	18
	Meet sportsmen at Stewarts on Rt 20 in New Lebanon at 11:00 AM 

	RENSSELAER
	Nancy/Steve
	6
	Meet sportsmen at Stewarts on Rt 20 in Nassau at 9:00 AM

	SCHOHARIE
	Josh C plus Gary or Josh S
	26
	Meet sportsmen at Mobil gas station east of the Rt 10 and Rt 7 intersection. ( East of the Village of Richmondville) at 9:00 am

	


PLEASE NOTE:
We will do our best to be at the meeting spots at the above times.  However, delays do occasionally occur.  IF a truck is more than 30 minutes late, have one person call (607) 652-7367. 
NYS DEC Release:  SEQ CHAPTER \h \r 1Contact: Lori O’Connell  (518) 402-8000  Thursday, September 18, 2008 





DEC OPENS NEW AREAS TO BEAR HUNTING 

IN CENTRAL AND WESTERN NEW YORK
Changes Effective for Upcoming Season

New York State Department of Environmental Conservation (DEC) Commissioner Pete Grannis today announced that the state has adopted regulations that open new areas to black bear hunting this fall. The new regulations expand bear hunting to 13 additional Wildlife Management Units (WMUs), which include parts of Chautauqua, Cattaraugus, Erie, Wyoming, Genesee, Monroe, Livingston, Wayne, Ontario, Seneca, Yates, Steuben, Schuyler, Tompkins, Tioga, Cortland, Broome, Chenango, Madison, Onondaga, Oneida, and Otsego counties.

The regulations are in effect immediately and will allow hunters to pursue bears in these areas during the bow hunting, regular, and muzzle loading bear hunting seasons in the Southern Zone. An updated map of New York’s bear hunting seasons is available at http://www.dec.ny.gov/outdoor/28602.html.  A map and boundary descriptions of DEC’s Wildlife Management Unit locations can be found at http://www.dec.ny.gov/outdoor/8302.html.


“In recent years, the bear population in central and western New York has grown in number and expanded in distribution,” Commissioner Grannis said. “Hunting is an important component of a comprehensive bear-management program that also emphasizes safety and education efforts and responses to individual problem bears. Expanding the bear hunting area is a continuation of efforts to manage bear population growth and range expansion.”  


Black bears have been thriving in New York, with a current population of approximately 6,000-7,000 – a number that has grown significantly over the last decade. This conservative estimate includes about 4,000-5,000 bears in the Northern Bear Range, about 2,000 bears in the Southern Bear Range, plus several hundred bears outside the primary ranges. In recent years, bears have expanded their range considerably, which has led to a growing number of interactions between bears and people.


The specific changes for the Southern Bear Range include:

Open WMUs 7M, 7R, 7S, 8H, 8J, 8M, 8N, 8P, 8R, 8S, 9G and 9H to black bear hunting for the bow hunting, regular and muzzle loading seasons. This would include parts of Chautauqua, Cattaraugus, Erie, Wyoming, Genesee, Monroe, Livingston, Wayne, Ontario, Seneca, Yates, Steuben, Schuyler, Tompkins, Tioga, Cortland, Broome, Chenango, Madison, Onondaga, and Oneida counties. Season dates for these units will be the same as those in place for adjacent units already open to bear hunting in the Allegany bear hunting area, with bow hunting season starting on Oct. 18, 2008, and regular bear season beginning Nov. 22, 2008. Open WMU 4N to black bear hunting for the bow hunting, regular and muzzle loading seasons.  This includes parts of Chenango and Otsego counties. The season dates for this unit will be the same as adjacent areas to the east in the Catskill bear hunting area with bow hunting season starting on Oct. 18, 2008, and regular bear season beginning Nov. 15, 2008.

The commissioner reminded hunters that they must report the taking of a black bear to DEC. “Not only is the reporting of a bear by a hunter required by the Department's regulations, it is a vital component of our black bear management program,” Grannis said. Successful bear hunters must report the taking of a black bear and may do so by calling 1-866-GAMERPT (1-866-426-3778) or through DEC’s new online reporting system (see http://www.dec.ny.gov/outdoor/8316.html).


While bear hunting is the most viable and cost-effective tool for managing bear populations, opening new areas to hunting will not eliminate bears or prevent all human/bear interactions. For this reason, DEC remains committed to continuing educational outreach to increase the public’s awareness and inform the public on techniques to avoid conflicts with bears. The recently-produced “Living with New York Black Bears” DVD is available to the public for loan at local libraries and DEC wildlife offices, and is currently being distributed to school libraries throughout the state. A wealth of information about bears can also be found on DEC’s website at www.dec.ny.gov/animals/6960.html.

New York Fish & Wildlife Management Board – Region 4:  Peter Innes, DEC Region 4 Natural Resource Supervisor and Region 4 Director, Gene Kelly met with the Executive Deputy Commissioner of OPRHP and the manager & staff from Glimmerglass State Park regarding the car top boat launch at the Park.  OPHRP will report back to DEC with a proposal(s) about what they think can be done there.  FWMB –Region 4 will meet at the Middleburgh Dinner on Wednesday 9/24/08 at 6:30.   This Fall’s State Board meeting will be held in Dunkirk, New York - Region 9 about 40 miles south of Buffalo on October 23rd & 24th.     

New York State Conservation Council, Inc: 75th Annual Meeting September 19-21, 2008 @ Holiday Inn, Utica, New York.  Gordon Emerson and Willie Karlu will be representing the SCCA. 
New York Power Authority at Blenheim-Gilboa: The annual Wildlife Festival and Energy Expo will be held at the Blenheim-Gilboa Project's visitor’s center on September 27th. This is a free event to the public. On October 25th there will be a Spooky Halloween Event held at the visitor’s center. The first series of Sunday matinee movies will be held on November 2nd at the visitor’s center. The second series of Sunday matinee movies will be held November 9, and the last series of Sunday matinee movies will be held on November 16th. Call the Center for more details, 800-724-0309 or e-mail Steve Ramsey (steve.ramsey@nypa.gov).  SCCA will be setting up on Friday night 09/26 for the Wildlife Festival. Volunteers are needed to work the event on Saturday. Contact Mike Zeh 518-265-4961.  
Summit Sno Riders: Memberships expired in August – can renew two ways, On-line through the NYSSA website http://www.nyssnowassoc.org/ select our club and pay by credit card, once payment is processed, you print out a voucher, make copies to include with every snowmobile registration application for all the sleds in your household or you can e-mail the club at info@summitsnoriders.com  The meeting information is at the end of Bear Gulch Rd, Summit Conservation Club 109 Club Road  Summit, NY 12175, phone 518-287-1710 second Monday of each month @7:00PM. Coming events are Oct 4 & 11 work days 8:30 am @ Groomer Barn, next meeting Oct 13, Landowner/Worker Appreciation Diner – Oct 18th 5pm to 7pm,  November meeting – Nov 11th, Safety Course – Nov 22nd 9AM at the Summit Conservation Club-Contact Donna 287-1961 to sign up,  December meeting – Dec 8th. For work parties, be prepared with gloves, boots, chainsaw, hand tools. Steve Fancher needs help improving the trail to I-88 and Mineral Springs

Trout Unlimited: Schoharie County Chapter of TU meetings are held in the Wedgewood Inn at 7:00 PM located in Schoharie on the last Tuesday of the month.

Jeep Club: The Jeep Meet/feast on September 13th had a good turn out.  Meetings are 7:30pm on the second Friday of every month, summer meetings at the Club property, and winter meetings at Stella Motors in Cobleskill. POC is Matthew Henzler, e-mail address (thehenz33@yahoo.com) or Terry Keller - 234-3004.

SUNY Cobleskill College:  Mark Cornwall has promise to give us an in depth review of all the fish surveys of which SUNY Cobleskill has done over the past couple of years.   This report will be next month’s newsletter hopefully. The college has received a $43 million grant of which several buildings are being replaced including the fish hatchery. 

Conesville Rod & Gun Club: To become a member you must live in the town of Conesville. The club received 450-day old chicks to raise for the pheasant soft release. Released 320 soft release pheasants recently.  Created habitat areas on NYC Watershed lands for pheasant releases.  The club would like to see NYS DEC stock trout in the Bearkill Stream and the Manorkill Stream.         

Whitetails Unlimited:  Tickets were turned in for the fall banquet on September 8. So far we have 122 sold.  The banquet package was ordered at the June meeting. The Fall’s Diner/Auction will be held on September 28th at the Best Western in Cobleskill. Will give a report in next month’s newsletter on the event. Our website address is: www.schoharie-conservation.org/memberclubs/scwu.html.    

Long Path Hiking Club Open Space is purchasing for a way out of the Packkill.  The club did a lot of work cleaning up from all the storm blowdowns.  Looking for additional lands up near Huntersfield. If you would like to join and become a part of this organization, please contact the Long Path North Hiking Club at PO Box 855 Schoharie, NY 12157. If you need additional information about Club activities, etc., please call Mark Traver at (518) 295-8039. Dues are: Individual Member: $5.00; Family Membership: $10.00; Supporting Group: $15.00; Sustaining Membership: $25.00; Life Membership: $150.00 All members receive a newsletter and other Club information. For other dues-related questions, please contact Cherie Clapper at PO Box 200, West Fulton, NY.

Richmondville Fish & Game Club: Trap shots will be held on every third Saturday, all Summer. POC is John Hornauer or Ed Zamjohn.  Monthly meetings are the first Monday of each month at either the Richmondville Municipal Building or the club property.
Coby Fish & Game Club:  The club meetings are held on the second Tuesday of the month at 7:00 PM @ in the Community Room at the Cobleskill Community Library. The club was involved with promoting their club "at the SCCA cabin" during fair week.  Joe Moore is still selling buttons to help pay for stocking the Cobleskill Reservoir holding pond. Fisherman and other interested folks are still encouraged to purchase the buttons for this and future stocking programs. Contact Joe Moore (518) 234-2891 to contribute. 

Middleburgh Rod & Gun Club:  There were 23 in attendance at last meeting.  Trap shooting has stopped because of poor turnout. There are ten cases of birds left over which will be used for hunter safety courses. Will possibly start again in the spring if there is interest.  The club membership has approved the purchase of stain of which Jim Cahill has volunteered to spray the clubhouse and the indoor archery range building. The work party date is October 18th & 19th.  The gate was repaired because of a car driving through causing some damage. Middleburgh Website is down. Need someone to takeover!!!   Tickets for this year’s Dec. raffle are available. See Bob Britton, he still has about 400 tickets to hand out. Remember, lock the gate behind you, going in & coming out.  The computer keeps track.  Any damage done while on your watch, you can be blamed!!!!  John Bloomer gave notice he will not run for the President position again next year. So we need to find a replacement.  We owe John a big thank you.  He has done this job for quite a while along with Don Conklin and John Osinski also doing long terms of office. Without this kind of support the club will fold!!!   

West Fulton Rod & Gun Club: The annual fall picnic/outing was held on Sat. September 13th with about 50 members showing up. Peewee, Scott and Bob Kimball did an outstanding job. It is questionable if we can find a replacement to serve as chairman from the present club membership for the 10 k Tim Murphy Run. Those of us who have been involved, some for more than 20 years are burned out. We have, since the club took over the Tim Murphy 10-K back in 1993, returned all monies back to the community in an assortment of funding. We have done the same for the Partridge run and walk. It takes about 30 members of the club as well as other volunteers to run the Tim Murphy while the Partridge Nest Run takes only a half dozen as we do not run on the highway and face the confusion along Main St .in Middleburgh. It will be a shame if we are forced to give up the 10-K as we have during these past years raised and past out many thousands of dollars. Hopefully we can find a replacement and hold the event.   

 The SCCA meeting was adjourned at 9:10 PM. SCCA website address is http://www.schoharie-conservation.org/ My e-mail address is mzeh4@nycap.rr.com Please send any information, which I will try to include in future SCCA newsletters.  I appreciate all the help I can get.  Mike  
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The September meeting for the SCCA (Schoharie County Conservation Association) will be at SUNY Cobleskill in the Curtis Mott Building on Thursday, September 25th beginning at 7:00 PM.  Guest speaker will be Dick Sparano, who will discuss roads located on NYS property which DEC will not maintain any longer. 
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